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Stakeholder Bulletin January 2019 

Health Education England working across 
Kent, Surrey and Sussex 

    

 

Issue 2 

Welcome to the first 2019 edition of HEE Kent, Surrey & Sussex 
Stakeholder Bulletin! 

This bi-monthly publication will keep you up to date with important 
developments at Health Education England. In this publication we will bring 
you information on our published and forthcoming reports, consultations, 
meetings and events as well as our latest news, features and stories. Please 
continue to give us your feedback and share your latest news by emailing 
HEEKSSProgrammes@hee.nhs.uk. If a colleague forwarded you this 
bulletin, you can sign up for future updates here.  
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Stop Look Care 

Our Primary Care Programme funded Helen Rignall, Primary Care Workforce 
Tutor at Brighton and Hove CCG who co-created the 'Stop Look Care' 
resource. This was designed to support carers undertaking the National Care 
Certificate and act as a reference guide for families and personal assistants to 
promote awareness of certain needs and encourage referral if concerns were 
identified. 
 

The booklet had been so successful across Brighton and Hove that it won the 
Nursing Times Award 2018 - Care of Older People (pg. 6). We have also 
funded the development of a mental health version through our Training Hubs 
via our mental health programme. Kent & Medway STP are also developing 
the Stop Look Care App. 

 

  

  
 

Download the Stop Look Care Resource here 

 

   

 

  

  

 

  

http://digitalissues.nursingtimes.net/ntawards2018/index.html?utm_campaign=%7b~messageName~%7d&utm_source=emailCampaign&utm_content=%7b~mailVariationId~%7d&utm_medium=email
https://www.gp.brightonandhoveccg.nhs.uk/stop-look-care-booklet-available-free-download?utm_campaign=%7b~messageName~%7d&utm_source=emailCampaign&utm_content=%7b~mailVariationId~%7d&utm_medium=email


Page 3 of 9 
 

Behind the HEE South 
Intellectual Disabilities (ID) 
Programme 

The South Intellectual Disabilities 
Programme supports workforce 
development for & with people with 
Intellectual Disabilities. 
 

The programme aims to create a 
sustainable and secure workforce 
supply so that people can live a good 
life. To gain a real insight into the 
work they do, hear from their 
Programme Ambassador, Scott 
Watkin and become a programme 
stakeholder, visit their blog or contact 
them at SouthID@hee.nhs.uk. 

 
 
 

Click here to visit their blog 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Kent Trust employing more 
people with a Learning 
Disability 

Working alongside the HEE South ID 
Programme, East Kent Hospitals 
University NHS FT successfully 
developed their skills and 
implemented NHS England and 
Employers Learning Disability 
Employment Pledge. They have 
reviewed their recruitment and 
selection processes by removing 
barriers, redesigned job roles and 
initiated culture change making their 
workforce more inclusive. As a 
result, they have recruited 2 
individuals into job roles especially 
created for those with a learning 
disability. 
 

Click here for tools and project report 
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Sonography Target 
Achieved 
 

The HEE Third Trimester Sonography 
Programme have boosted numbers of 
qualified sonographers by 200. As a 
result, there will be an improved 
access to scans during later 
pregnancy, with the hope this will pick 
up more babies in difficulty. Our Local 
Office would like to thank all involved 
across the KSS region who helped us 
achieve this target. 

 

 

 

Frimley Health 
Palliative Care 
Service delivers 
better care for 
patients & 
decreases length of 
stay 
 

Frimley's front of house nurse led 
service has been delivered within 
their Emergency Department and 
Acute Medical Unit by 2 Specialist 
Nurses. The nurses carry out 
assessments to support 
identification of appropriate 
patience, decision-making, DNA 
CPR discussions, and symptom 
control as well as support families, 
discharges and liaison with 
community teams. 
 

Over the past 2 years the average 
length of stay for all patients 
referred to the Palliative Care 
Service has decreased by 5 days 
and 96% of all patients seen 
achieved their preferred place of 
care/death. 
 

For more information about this 
service please contact 
Jacqueline.Joyce@hee.nhs.uk  or 
visit AHSN case study here. 
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KSS Nursing Associates 

We are very excited to expect our 
first graduates of Nursing Associates 
in April - August 2019. We will share 
their experiences and the impact they 
have made so far in our future 
bulletins.  
 

In the meantime, KSS will continue to 
work with employers across the 
region to meet the national target of 
an additional 7500 nursing associate 
trainees who will start training in 
2019/20. 
 

To support KSS or find out how the 
role can be available for you, email 
HEEKSSProgrammes@hee.nhs.uk  

What is a Nursing Associate? 

 

 

  
 

 
 

#FutureNA 

 
 

Join the conversation 
here 

 
 

 

 

 

  

Preceptorship guidance 
released 

 

From the moment they are 
registered, nurses and midwives 
exercise professional judgement 
and are accountable for their 
work. From January 2019, this will 
also apply to nursing associates. 
 

Newly qualified nursing 
associates will benefit from a 
structured preceptorship 
programme that offers support 
and guidance as they transition 
from trainee to registrant.   
 

To support this, HEE have 
produced best practice guidance 
on preceptorship for nursing 
associates. 

Preceptorships for Nursing Associates 
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HEE Events & Workshops 

  

SAS and Trust Grade Doctors 
Recruitment and Retention 
Workshops in Emergency 
Medicine 

 

There are four workshops held 
nationally to identify challenges, 
consider responses and develop 
appropriate tools for this workforce. 
We are holding a workshop for KSS 
colleagues on 31 January 2019 in 
London. To find out more or register, 
please visit here. 

 

   

 

 

  

Upcoming Nursing Associates 
deployment workshops 

 

HEE has been meeting with matrons, 
senior nurses and managers across 
the country to talk to them about how 
they can effectively deploy nursing 
associates. 
 

To support the wider system, we are 
scheduling three national workshops: 
one for mental health services on 31 
January 2019, for children's services 
(date TBC) and one for hospices and 
end of life services in March (date 
TBC). 
 

If you feel this would be useful for your 
services, then please contact 
TNAenquiries.national@hee.nhs.uk. 

 

 

  

  

 

  

Appointment to the post of the new County 
Dean for Surrey 
We are delighted to let you know that Miss Fiona O’Sullivan has been 
appointed to the post of County Dean for Surrey. Fiona is a Consultant 
Ophthalmologist at Surrey and Sussex Healthcare NHS Trust and has a 
longstanding interest in Education and Training.  Fiona has held several roles 
in Education and Training including that of a College Tutor, Regional Adviser 
and Council Member to the Royal College of Ophthalmologists, Training 
Programme Director and Head of School for Ophthalmology. 
  
Fiona will commence in post on 1st March 2019 and looking forward to 
welcoming her into her new post.      
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Population Wellbeing Portal 
 

This year Health Education England e-Learning for Healthcare (HEE e-
LfH) will launch its Population Wellbeing Portal. The Portal will be free to 
access by anyone who can positively impact public health and wellbeing and it 
will offer free access to education, training and professional development 
resources, helping deliver improvements in public health and prevention.  
 

The Portal will provide a central location for numerous e-learning resources, 
reading material, guidance, toolkits, videos, factsheets and many more 
resources relating to population health. 
 

The Portal will bring together material from multiple sources. This will include 
resources from HEE, Public Health England (PHE); the Academy for Public 
Health for London and the South East, the Faculty of Public Health as well as 
many others.  The Portal will link with All Our Health, PHE’s framework of 
evidence to guide healthcare professionals in preventing illness, protecting 
health and promoting wellbeing. 
 

If you would like to know more about the Portal, please contact 
population.wellbeing@e-lfh.org.uk 
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Look to the HEE Star to support winter pressures 
 

With the cold weather upon us, thoughts turn to the increased demand on 
health and care services over the winter period, and how HEE can support 
provider systems to maximise the contribution of their workforce during this 
busy time. 
 

In the latest refresh of the HEE Star, our tool to help support workforce 
transformation, content has been flagged which can help support the workforce 
to deal with immediate and ongoing winter pressures, as well as support 
longer-term winter planning efforts. 
 

To find out more, search winter within the HEE Star to view all related offers. 
 

To see all new content added this time search new_content or for updated 
content search updated_content. 
 

For further information, please contact transformation@hee.nhs.uk 

 

  

Use the HEE Star here 

 

  

  

  

 

  

mailto:transformation@hee.nhs.uk?subject=HEE%20STAR
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/our-work/hee-star?utm_campaign=%7b~messageName~%7d&utm_source=emailCampaign&utm_content=%7b~mailVariationId~%7d&utm_medium=email


Page 9 of 9 
 

HEE KSS Local Office 
Please visit our websites for more news and latest updates: 

Health Education England 
Twitter 
NHS KSS Leadership Academy 

Health Careers 
e-Learning for Healthcare 

 
 

   

 

 
Health Education England 
Registered address: HEE KSS, Crawley Hospital, 3rd Floor, Red Wing, West Green Drive, Crawley, 
RH11 7DH 
 
Email: HEEKSSProgrammes@hee.nhs.uk 
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